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IRHACE 

Annual General Meeting
2019
VENUE:  Kauri 1, Novotel Auckland, 72-112 Greenlane East, Ellerslie, Auckland,
DATE: Thursday, 23rd May 2019, 10.00am - 11.30noon
Meeting commenced at: 10.25am
Attendees: 

David Duffy, Pat Kilduff, Darren Rawnsley, Ashwin Patel, Dave Nicholls, Dave Noyer, Ewen Brunskill, Tony King, Alan Jaffe, Sheik Ali, Jaco Snyman, Kenneth Bate (12)

Meeting Chaired by: Karl Burke (President)
IRHACE Centre: Christine Johnston
Obituaries: Nyrah Bentley (Hawkes Bay), Maurice Topham (Wellington)
Apologies: 
Paul Millow, Howard Healey, Paul Shaw, Nigel Tunnicliffe, Matt Birch, Paul Phillips, John Jenkins, Deirdre Johns, Scott Holyoake, Noel Holyoake 10)
	
	
	
	
	


Welcome: 
Karl Burke welcomed everyone to the meeting

Apologies and Obituaries:
Read out and accepted from the floor 
Minutes from previous AGM: 
Accepted; Moved by Tony King, Seconded by Pat Kilduff
Matters Arising: 
None. 
Darren Rawnsley did ask about income for Ammonia Plant Operators course in 2017 and why there had been no income in 2018.  Christine advised that in fact the 2017 entry was an error and was reversed in 2018 with the funds being returned to RLNZ in 2018.
President’s report: 
Karl presented the annual report which included the president’s report and activities of the Institute over the last year.   Ran through the Council Members along with those needed for 2020, the need for new blood and that there are really about 4 stalwarts across all boards who can currently be tapped, and we need new participants.
Karl also commented there  has been an upsurge in membership registrations which may be due to our 2018 activity.  
There has been a lot of effort at the IRHACE Centre including: Advocating for the HFC Phasedown, Industry Credential etc.  Industry underestimates the impact of the Phasedown especially the availability of HFC’s  and impact of pricing as it will spike in the near future.  There is a very real possibility that NZ could run out of synthetic refrigerants.    Talk about government submissions in 2018/2019 and increased government contact.  
Also discussed the work of the IRHACE Centre, supporting 3 boards
Votes

There was no quorum, Quorum  in IRHACE rules requires 25 votes.

IRHACE would hold another online vote for both Statement of Financial Position and Approval of Accountant

Statement of financial position: Annual financial statements discussed, asked if there were any queries, no. Only 1 vote,  affirmative, received to prior voting.    To be put to an electronic vote again after the AGM. To put to an electronic vote due to not making a quorum at the AGM.  
Appointment of Financial Reviewer/Auditor:  Appointment of Hudson Kasper was not approved due to insufficient numbers to make up a quorum.  Only 1 vote,  affirmative, received to prior voting.    To be put to an electronic vote again after the AGM.
Continuance of President’s Report: 
Karl talked about the Apprenticeships and our relationship with Competenz and the industry Sector Advisory Group (SAG) .  Also the impending changes with Vocational Educational Training and the risk associated with impending changes to the Polytechnics and ITO’s.
Refrigerant Recovery were discussed in brief.  They have a special role to play in the refrigerant industry.  Also discussed their work with 3R and the Waste Minimisation Fund for a Product Stewardship Scheme which will add more rigor to the industry.

Initiatives
· Talked about the HFC Phasedown , the issues and costs associated with synthetic refrigerants as they become scarcer.  Also discussed costs of Carbon Credits.  Need for comms work to highlight to other stakeholders the risks and issues associated
· Industry Credential: We are waiting for confirmation on this from government, should receive it in coming weeks.  Christine described the wider details of the expected credential and possible license
· Membership Growth and Development – membership numbers are growing currently, and we could say there is an upsurge, this is countercyclical with other membership organisations.  Our growth has been totally passive, and we will be working on membership drives in coming months to tactically grow membership
· Plans for a national road show once we know what is happening with the credential
Karl handed the floor over to Ashwin Patel as 2019-2021 IRHACE President

Presentation from Ashwin Patel

Ashwin introduced himself and talked about his background and the great work that the volunteers in all of our organisations do to assist the industry.
Ashwin advised he is passionate about HVAC and Refrigeration, Continuing Professional Development, Membership growth and also Industry Training.  These are all things he hopes to see improvements in in his term as President 
Other matters/Meeting noted:
· Alan Jaffe raised his concerns about Certificates of Performance and lack of technical expertise and in particular the loose arrangements with sale and installation of heat pumps.  Alan feels electricians are not meeting their obligations and there is a massive risk there.  General discussion followed about the position of the major suppliers and the retailers and the overall lack of control of installers. 
· Darren Rawnsley asked what is happening with World Refrigeration Day, Karl mentioned Realcold have branch wide events planned.  Christine advised we have a microsite planned and promotional activity at this stage
Meeting closed at 11.25am
